
 

Progress Park Connector (Wythe County) 
Virtual Location & Design Public Meeting 

Tuesday, November 16, 2021, 5p.m. 
https:///www.virginiadot.org/ProgressParkConnector 

 
Find out about the proposed location and major design features for the Progress Park Connector 
project in Wythe County. The Progress Park Connector is a proposed 2.3-mile two-lane roadway 
from the intersection of Nye Road to the intersection of Route 792 (E. Lee Trinkle Drive), providing a 
direct connection to Progress Park.  
 
The hearing will be held as a virtual/online event. VDOT representatives will make a 
presentation beginning at 5 p.m. and will be available to answer questions once the presentation is 
completed. The project website includes the presentation and project materials for review: 
https:///www.virginiadot.org/ProgressParkConnector.  
 
Project information, including the National Environmental Policy Act document in the form of a 
categorical exclusion, is available on the project website listed above or can be viewed at 
VDOT’s Bristol District Office located at 2111 Bonham Road in Bristol, 276-696-3257, 800-367-
7623, or TTY/TDD 711.  The plans also can be reviewed at the Wytheville Residency Office 
located at 2843 Chapman Road in Wytheville, 276-228-2153. Please call ahead to assure the 
appropriate personnel are available to answer your questions. Property impact information, 
relocation assistance policies, and tentative construction schedules are available for your review 
on the project website and at the above addresses.  
 
Give your comments through the chat feature during the hearing, through the online survey form 
or by mailing them by November 30, 2021, to Mr. James “Jim” Jones, Project Manager, Virginia 
Department of Transportation, 2111 Bonham Road, Bristol, VA 24201. You may also e-mail your 
comments to bristolinfo@vdot.virginia.gov. Please reference “Progress Park Connector Location 
and Design Public Hearing Comment” in the subject line. 
 
VDOT ensures nondiscrimination and equal employment in all programs and activities in 
accordance with Title VI and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964. If you need more 
information or special assistance for persons with disabilities or limited English proficiency, 
contact VDOT’s Civil Rights Division at the above VDOT address or phone numbers.  

State Project: 9999-098-840,P101  Federal Project: STP-098-1(045)    UPC: 115540 
 

In case of equipment or other issues, the virtual public hearing will be held Monday, November 22 at the same time. 
 


